
 

 

LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – September 23, 2020 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held September 23, 2020. The meeting was called to 
order at 6:00 p.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Whitman, Michael Porter, Tim Pie, Drew 
Francisco, Bill Cornwell and Catherine Wise.  
 
Michael Porter motioned to approve the minutes from the September 9, 2020 Regular Meeting, Michael 
Whitman seconded. All voted yes.  
James Glover moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Reports for September 24, 2020 - General Fund 
$55,447.46 and State Fund - $37,760.98 Michael Whitman seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Bill Cornwell presented a Building Permit Exemption form, for a new building to be used for Agricultural 
purposes. He was informed about the new fee for Rezoning of a Property. 
 
Discussion was held on the appointment of a new Zoning Hearing Board member. Richard Gilmore will 
be contacted about the position. The position will be posted on the Facebook page and on the front door 
of the building. It may also be included in the newsletter. Bill Cornwell offered to apply for the position.  
 
The 2021 Minimum Municipal Obligation Worksheet was presented to the Township Supervisors. 
Discussion was held on the Russell Standard Tar & Chip Bid. A loan will be requested for $45,000.00 to 
be paid within the next year.  
Supervisors will advertise Ordinance #3 of 2020 – Pension Renewal Ordinance – for a public hearing 
before the meeting on October 14, 2020.  
Discussion was held on having a Public Meeting concerning a “Road Tax”. A questionnaire will be 
developed. Supervisors would like to know if the question can be placed on a ballot. 
Supervisors are trying to determine the best way to block Dewey Road at the Stone Quarry Road 
intersection to deter people from accessing the roadway, which is now private property. A mound of dirt 
was one suggestion or guard rails.  
Halloween Hours will be Saturday, October 31, 2020 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 
Road Foreman Report: Drew Francisco stated that they are hauling in Anti-skid. Drew is working with the 
Conservation Distract on the McGahen Hill Road Bridge Project. Ralph Hunter has 25 loads of millings for 
sale. The Dresser Grader needs extensive repairs- the Supervisors would like to place it on Municibid. 
The road crew is replacing driveway pipes this week. 
 
Tim Pie suggested holding a Spring Clean-up Day at the Township Building, to help residents get rid of 
unwanted items. More information will be acquired on this subject.  
 
Correspondence & permits were read and reviewed.  
 
Michael Whitman motioned to sign Bills & Payroll for September 24, 2020, Michael Porter seconded. All 
voted yes. 
 
Michael Whitman moved, seconded by Michael Porter, to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:20 p.m. Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
         Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
         Catherine Wise 
         Secretary/Treasurer 


